
Council meeting – 1 December 2021 

Rule 23. Questions for Executive Members (Agenda Item 7) 
 

 
1. Question from Councillor Shilton Godwin to the Executive Member for 
Environment 
 
Question 
 
What strategic approach does the Council take to ensure the safety of pedestrians 
and cyclists on pavements and in cycleways against slips during icy weather and leaf 
fall? 
 
Received 26/11/21 at 12:34pm 
 

 
2. Question from Councillor Nunney to the Executive Member for Deputy 
Leader with responsibility for Digital Strategy 
 
Question 
 
If a resident is not computer literate, how would the Deputy Leader recommend that 
they contact the council? 
 
Received 28/11/21 at 16.27  
 

 
3. Question from Councillor Nunney the Executive Member for Environment 
 
Question 
 
The Labour lead Trafford Council recently passed a motion which included to have 
an easy access link from their main webpage to climate emergency information. 
Would Cllr Rawlins reconsider supporting a similar measure on this council’s 
website?  
 
Received 28/11/21 at 16.27  
 

 
4. Question from Councillor Nunney to the Leader of the Council 
 
Question 
 
With regards to greenhouse gas emissions from aviation, the Leader pointed out at 
the last council meeting that this requires international solutions. In his opinion, is 
there anything that Manchester City Council as a significant shareholder in 
Manchester Airport Group can do in order to help bring down emissions from this 
sector?  
 
Received 28/11/21 at 16.27  
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5. Question from Councillor Leech to the Executive Member for Environment 
 
Question 
 
How many trees does the Council expect to plant or replace in the current planting 
season? 
 
Received 29/11/21 at 01:43 
 

 
6. Question from Councillor Leech to the Executive Member Housing and 
Employment 
 
Question 
 
The Executive Member will be aware that there is a lot of opposition to the Council's 
development plan for Ryebank Fields, with local people wanting to see the fields 
remain as open green space. In the recent Chorlton byelection, the Liberal 
Democrat, Green, Independent and Women's Equality Party candidates all 
confirmed their commitment to saving Ryebank Fields, and even the Labour 
candidate, and now Chorlton Councillor, claimed to be opposed to building on the 
fields. So will the Executive Member agree to reconsider the Council's commitment 
to building Executive homes on Ryebank Fields? 
 
Received 29/11/21 at 01:43 
 

 
7. Question from Councillor Leech to the Executive Member for 
Neighbourhoods 
 
Question 
 
How many alleyways and passages in Manchester, which fall under the 
responsibility of the Council, are not included in the Biffa cleansing contract? 
 
Received 29/11/21 at 01:43 
 

 
 
8. Question from Councillor Leech to the Executive Member for Environment   
 
Question 
 
What is the current proportion of passengers wearing masks on public transport in 
Manchester, and what impact does she expect the Prime Minister's announcement 
on compulsory mask wearing to have on levels of compliance? 
 
Received 29/11/21 at 01:43 
 

 
9. Question from Councillor Leech to the Executive Member for Housing and 
Employment 
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Question 
 
How many social housing properties have been bought under the right to buy each 
year since 2015 in Manchester? 
 
Received 29/11/21 at 01:43 
 

 
10. Question from Councillor Leech to the Executive Member for Housing and 
Employment 
 
Question 
 
According to Council records, £460,161 has been transferred by developers to 
Manchester's housing affordability fund as a result of s106 agreements from housing 
developments in the Didsbury West Ward since 2013. How many social and 
affordable homes to rent have been built in the Didsbury West ward since 2013, paid 
for by the housing affordability fund? 
 
Received 29/11/21 at 01:43 
 

 


